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“…do not grieve like the rest of mankind, who have 
no hope.” 
 
 The Peanuts comic below, at first glance, 
seems only good for a quick laugh.  There is more to 
it than that, however.  We can all relate to the opti-
mism and hopefulness of a child.  Perhaps we ought 
to relate to that childlike faith more often 
in our lives, especially against the oppo-
sition of someone like Lucy.  A bike 
would be fantastic to receive while trick 
or treating, but we all know that that is 
more than unlikely.  Don’t tell Linus.  Let 
him hope.  There is more to it than that, however.  It 
is one thing to hope for a bike while trick or treating.  
That may happen, but it probably won’t.  You can 
hope it rains, hope it is sunny, and hope Tech wins 
the Big 12.  Those things might happen, but they 
might not.   
 St. Paul teaches that because you know Je-

sus, that is, His life, death and resurrection, and that 
He endured those things for your salvation, you have 
hope.  This is the hope that God will deliver His 
promises.  There is no room for doubt in this kind of 
hope.  Whether you are in a high or low of life, you 
can be certain to hope for the coming of Christ.  He 
will come on the last day, and He comes today just to 

be with you.  Do not let your circumstanc-
es fool you into thinking that that is the 
best you can hope for.  There is more to it 
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“Therefore encourage one another with 

these words.” 
 
   Yours in Christ, 
 
 
   Pastor Grunklee 
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“13 But we do not want you to be uninformed, brothers, about those who are asleep, that you may not grieve 
as others do who have no hope. 14 For since we believe that Jesus died and rose again, even so, through  

Jesus, God will bring with him those who have fallen asleep. 15 For this we declare to you by a word from the 
Lord, that we who are alive, who are left until the coming of the Lord, will not precede those who have fallen 
asleep. 16 For the Lord himself will descend from heaven with a cry of command, with the voice of an archan-
gel, and with the sound of the trumpet of God. And the dead in Christ will rise first. 17 Then we who are alive, 

who are left, will be caught up together with them in the clouds to meet the Lord in the air, and so we will    
always be with the Lord. 18 Therefore encourage one another with these words.” 
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Assisting Minister Ken Schoppa 
Altar Service Lynn Jackson 
Greeters   North Door:         Art Ormsby      
  East Door:  Marylin Ormsby           
   South Door:         Sharon Tull   

Offering Tellers Joyce Kuhl  
Barbara Rose 

Lay Readers Roger Pamperin 
Kitchen Hostess Barbara Merz 
Acolytes October   6:                Audrey Meeks 
  October 13:                Ethan Morgan 
  October 20:                    Lyric Garlitz 
  October 27:               Andrew Jarrett 

Dear Members of Christ Lutheran, 

As of JANUARY 1 st, 2014, our Church newsletter will be 
primarily distributed by our website, Facebook page , and 
email.  If you would still like a hard copy of the newsletter 
mailed to you, please notify our secretary as soon as 
possible.  If you have a friend or family member th at you 
know is receiving a newsletter, please either suppl y the 
office with an email address, help them utilize our  web-
site to read the newsletter, or let Lynde know that  they 
would prefer a hard copy to be mailed to them.  If you 
want your newsletter emailed, please make sure Lynd e 
has your email address.  If you need help accessing  the 
church website or Facebook page, let me know and I will 
assist you.  Thank you!  Pastor Grunklee  
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�Group #1     
Marylin Ormsby             797-1946 
Tuesday, October  15th-----—--9:00 A.M. 
Tuesday, October 22nd------—-9:00 A.M. 
 
Group #2    
Wanda Seaberg            799-4641 
Tuesday, October    8th---------1:00 P.M. 
Tuesday, October 22nd---------1:00 P.M. 
 
Group #3    
Jane Goodpasture         793-1981 
Wednesday, October   9th-----6:30 P.M. 
Wednesday, October 23rd-----6:30 P.M. 

 
Any questions, please call  

Marylin Ormsby at 797-1946. 
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10/02   Chris Pollock 
10/04   Danielle Feist 
10/05   Marty Albright 
10/06   Satish Jes’son 
10/07   Cindy Agnew 
10/07   Tamara Thompson 
10/08   Cindy Clark 
10/08   Aaron Weiss 
10/09   Sherry Herzog 
10/10   Mark Korinek 

10/10   Heather Scivally 
10/15   Albert Brann 
10/16   Blake Christie 
10/16   Laura Dean 
10/18   Kailee Graham 
10/23   Brian Pamperin 
10/23   Bryan Scivally 
10/24   Colton Limmer 
10/25   Emma Feist 
10/25   Hannah Feist 
10/26   Larry Franklin 
10/28   Phillip Guengerich 
10/30   Dane Gentry 
10/30   Vickie Nolte 

10/30   Chrystal Watson 
10/31   Audrey McDonald 
10/31   Art Ormsby 
10/31   Leigh Ann Pollock 
�
�

10/02   Lonnie & Kim Jarrett 
10/06   Derrick & Staci Ramsey 
10/17   Rudi & Barbara Rushing���
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Please make sure to  
congratulate Erwin Merz 
on his amazing Brisket 
cooking skills and for 
making sure Christ      

Lutheran was able to 
keep their trophy for    

another year!   
 

He took 1st place at the 
L.S.C. Brisket Cook Off 

on August 25th!   
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Marolyn Rinne 

 
WEDGEWOOD SOUTH:  August was off to a slow 
start at the first of the month, but picked up a bit at 
the end for tours and inquiries.  There were a total of 
15.  Our month end for August was 46 residents!  Our 
budget is for 47, we missed budget by one and a full 
house by three.  To date, we have 4 apartments 
available.  Keep the referrals coming!!!! 
 
HEALTH FOR FRIENDS:  Numbers are down a little.  
We have found a new source for glucometers and 
strips that is less expensive.  Our presentation for the 
United Way Board of Directors went well.  We will be 
at the South Plains Fair on Senior Citizen Day. 
 
NEIGHBORHOOD HOUSE:  We will receive an ad-
ditional $100,000 for the CEAP Grant.  We continue 
being busy with utility assistance.  All of our prescrip-
tion funding is gone.  We are planning for our cost of 
the Thanksgiving Food Boxes to be approximately 
$5,000.  Thrivent is going to contribute $1,600 and 
the requests for help will go out to the congregations 
soon.  (Check the LSS website to see the recent TV 
interview with Joy Loper and Lacy Carr.) 
 
SPRING FLING:   June 6, 2014 at the Frazier Alumni 
Center. 
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Thrivent members, please make sure you have des-
ignated your 2013 Choice Dollars to the organization 
of your choice.  It is important to use this available 
resource whether it goes to your congregation, LSSS, 
seminaries, Habitat for Humanity or another eligible 
organization, it benefits so many individuals and fami-
lies.  For these funds to be used to God’s glory, they 
must first be designated by you, the member/owner 
of Thrivent Financial.  For help, please call Larry 
Franklin (806)795-7474 or Debbie Hedgcoth (806)
786-6116.   

)�������*+%�������*,� �
���
�������������

��������	��
���
��
�����

Kimberly Jarrett 
 

We have new books on our 
shelves! 

 
Salt for Society 
by W. Phillip Keller  

This book is a fresh and original treatment of Christ’s 
Beatitudes and his teachings on salt and light. 

 
The Applause of Heaven 

by Max Lucado  
This is much more than a “how-�������������	

���
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it is an encounter with the source of joy.   
The author helps us deal with: 

-fears that rob peace 
-bitterness that corrodes the soul 
-insecurity that takes our sleep 

 
We also have many publications printed by the  
Lutheran Braille Workers, such as the Lutheran  
Woman’s Quarterly and the Lutheran Witness in  

Large Print.   
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Join us for fun, fellowship, and good 
food at Harrigan’s (located at 50th and 
Memphis) Thursday, October 17th at 
7:00 p.m.  Those planning to attend, 
please call Bob and Glenna Warrick at 
806-789-1561.  We need your reserva-
tions no later than Sunday, October 
13th in order to confirm our accommo-
dations with the restaurant. 

See you there!  
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We NEED at least 20 or more 
“trunks” to make our All Saint’s Trunk
-Or-Treat a success.  Each trunk will 
be decorated and have a game.  You 
������		�����������	���������
	����
a sign up sheet has been placed with 
the parking lot map in the Fellowship 
Hall.   
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Do you need to update your Directory information? 
Please contact the office at 799-0162. 
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 Our first session of our new 
Sunday School program, “Rotation 
Workshop,” has been completed and 
went very well.  The program extends 
the same lesson each week for one 
month and gives the student a chance 
to experience different aspects of the 
lesson through multiple ways of learn-
ing.  Our students will finish with a 
deeper understanding of the lesson 
and a better chance of learning & in-
corporating Bible verses into their 
lives.  Plus, if they miss a Sunday they 
won’t miss the entire lesson. 
 Music, Bible maps & skills, 
games, missions, cooking, science, 
drama, video, computer, art, storytell-
ing, banners, and puppetry are some 
of the examples of the workshops 
available to us.  Can you imagine how 
exciting this could be?  If you have a 
love for or an ability in any of these 
areas, please feel free to offer your 

services.  We are truly hoping to have 
a lot of interaction between our adult 
members and our great, young stu-
dents.  Sign up sheets are available for 
you to express your interest.   
 While 4 workshops are offered 
each month, only 3 are active on a giv-
en Sunday.  The joy of this is that one 
teacher per week has a by, plus he/
she only plans 1 story per month, in-
stead of 4. 
 The teachers and children will 
gather in the Sanctuary each Sunday 
morning at 9:00 a.m. for their opening.  
They will first have prayer, followed by 
an introduction to the lesson, then their 
Bible verse(s) for the month.  An offer-
ing will be taken each Sunday and will 
be donated, at this time, to the African 
student we adopted last year.  Music 
will be enjoyed before their dismissal 
with the appropriate teacher.  And so 
begins their morning! 

 Pastor Grunklee will be form-
ing the sequence of our lessons for the 
year, and he will also make sure the 
teachings are true to God’s Word.  We 
are very thankful for his support and 
assistance in developing this new pro-
gram.   
 Midweek meals will again be 
available on Wednesday evenings, 
beginning at 6:00 p.m.  Just as last 
year, the menu will be set.  We just 
need your willing hearts to take some 
time to serve in this way.  Couples, 
adults and children, friends—all are 
welcome.  The sign up calendar will be 
posted on the West wall cabinet door 
in the kitchen.  We would love to have 
a volunteer take leadership in this area 
as well.  If you feel so “called”, speak 
to Candy Schoppa or Jackie Watkins.  
We thank you in advance for your will-
ing hearts! 
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LWML OCTOBERFEST  
FUNDRAISER 

Saturday, October 5, 2013 

Historic Redeemer Lutheran 
Church 

2221 Avenue W 
 

Meals will be Dine In or Take Out.  A German meal 
will be served.  Adult Tickets are $8.75 and  

Children’s (10 & under) are $4.50.   
 

There will be an Afghan Raffle Sale ($1/ticket or  
6/$5), Craft Sale, Bake Sale, and Sausage Sale. 

 
Contact Joyce at 806-773-6141 for tickets. 
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If anyone has bean bag chairs, floor pillows, or 
would like to make floor pillows for our cooking 
workshop, please contact Candy Schoppa at  

765-0340 or Jackie Watkins at 793-5698.   
Also, we could use a small table or cabinet for that 

particular Sunday School room.   
Thank you! 
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The Lutheran Student Center needs individuals or groups to 
provide Sunday dinner for the students. S.O.S. (Supper on 
Sunday) is an event that the students really enjoy, because 
they receive a home-cooked meal and a Bible study led by a 
local pastor. Please, email monica_m_arellano@yahoo.com 
or call 806-786-3445 to sign up.  �
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Pastor Grunklee will be hosting a game night on Thursday 
October 10th at 7pm at church for all Christ Lutheran High 
School students.  We will dive into God’s Word and enjoy 

some games.  Please make your plans to be there! 
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2 Timothy 
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RETURN  SERVICE  REQUESTED 
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WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

  9:00 A.M. SUNDAY SCHOOL AND BIBLE CLASSES 

10:15 A.M. WORSHIP  SERVICE 

(Communion on 2nd and 4th Sundays) 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 27 

6:00 p.m.—7:30 p.m. 

@ Christ Lutheran Church Parking Lot 

Wear your costumes and come join us for our annual All Saint’s Party.   
There will be fun & fellowship, trunks set up with games, a bounce house,  

delicious food, and lots of candy!  
*Treat bags will be provided. 


